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By Judy Ackinclose

Such an unusual fall again, no storms to put the streams in flood in fact at times we were concerned that we would have to do a fry salvage in October! What with low water in the creeks and such a great salmon run – both coho and chum - we were worried about the oxygen in the ever shrinking fish filled pools. Another issue was the predation by mink, birds, otters, bears and the 2 legged predators as well!!
With the low water it was certainly easy for our volunteers to scoop up a good number of chum from the Rosewall estuary. At present, we are holding 175,000 chum eggs. With one little pulse of rain, the water level in Rosewall Creek started to increase and in swam the coho right to the hatchery adult holding area. We have reduced the target eggs numbers for coho as Rosewall Creek is looking very healthy fish wise. This is an exercise we engage in each year to make an egg target decision according to the year’s coho return. 

The Wilfred Creek streamkeepers have picked up the Fanny Bay allotment of a million pink eggs from the Quinsam Hatchery in Campbell River and the eggs are now settled in their winter home at the Wilfred Hatchery. A team of volunteers takes water temperatures, checks that the flows are adequate and ensures the beavers don’t become a problem. 

This month we will conclude the egg take for 2013 and we will move on to clipping last year’s fry. We are also looking forward to our Christmas Party in mid-December. 
Bring your Christmas guests down to show off our Fanny Bay hatchery. The hatchery hours of operation are Wednesdays and Saturdays 9 am to 12 pm, Rosewall Creek on Berray Road. Check out our website www.fbses.ca.
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